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Meeting opened at 7:00 by Father Kien Nguyen with a prayer.  
Members Present:  Father Kien, Terry Luckett (Chairperson), Kim Fell (Business Manager), Danny Fogle, Tim Hutchins, Steve Bagby, Paula Filiatreau, Ron French, Rose Ann Lucas Downs and Laverne Williams. 
 Members Absent: Glenn Newton, Fred Avis, Julia Thomas, Jean Nalley, Karie French, Tammy Manley 
Financial Report by Kim Fell (Business Manager).
Collections are down annually, but we’re still in good shape financially.  
Ongoing projects include the office renovation and the roof on the church and school.  Donations for the roof are at approximately $130,000 with a $200,000 goal.  
Both the School and Pre-School have received grants.  
To date, $24,000 have been returned in picnic raffle proceeds.  
Committee Updates:  
Administration Committee (Tim Hutchins):  
i) As mentioned previously, the roof project is on-going. Multiple visits by our insurance adjustor have confirmed that the roof leaks and replacement have nothing to do with weather related activity but are due to the age and condition of the roof.     We were hopeful that the roof would be complete prior to the picnic, which is scheduled for next week, but it doesn’t look like that goal will be met.  
ii) The office renovation is also currently underway.  The new floor plan will include a large, handicap accessible meeting room (with separate entrance).  The same roof being used on the church will also be placed on the office.  A separate storage area and basement entrance have also been added. The goal is for a September completion date.  During the renovation, a waterline flooded the basement which caused an impromptu cleaning and purging of items located there. Many thanks to volunteers who helped clean the flooded area.  
iii) The annual Church Family Picnic and Reunion is less than 2 weeks away.  The group is reminded to continue to “share” the posts on Facebook as that is excellent free advertising and to continue to sell raffle tickets.  More pull tabs and cakes will be needed.  We have a goal of 1500 dinners to sell in 2022.  School families are reminded that they are also responsible for supplying manpower for the church picnic as a portion of the picnic proceeds go to the school for tuition reimbursement.  
iv) A few shrubs have been replaced.  More gravel will be placed in the Labrinth Area.  Need to reiterate cemetery rules now that weekly cemetery mowing has begun.
Youth Group (Karie French – Absent) Kim Fell to report.
v) Kim to get update from Karie on Spirit Wear as this is a Youth Connect fundraiser.  The Youth Group has agreed to help Picnic week by raking and tidying the playground and pulling weeds around the Youth Parish Center.
Security / School Board (Steve Bagby):
vi) Security:  The goal is to have all ushers/greeters with security training by early fall.  Quotes have been received for pin-pad access for alarm/entrance access for the church, Youth Parish Center, and office.  When Security measures are complete, the church will be locked during Mass, but panic bars will be installed inside for egress only.  More volunteers are needed for greeters/ushers.
vii) School Board: Two new Board members have been added:  Jason Morgan and Lisanna Byrd.  School is scheduled to begin on 8/3 with a back-to-school bash scheduled for 8/1.  With the grants received during Covid, bleachers, a floor scrubber, and a touchless sink will be installed.  It has been requested that a fence be installed between the parking lot and playground as well as a boundary on the hill by the railroad tracks.  Offers have been made to two new teachers, but two aide positions are still open.  School enrollment is 180 children for the upcoming school year.  The 100th anniversary of St. Gregory School will be in 2024.  This is Steve’s last year on the school board and as the parish council representative.  Online school family survey sent out on June 3. 
Worship Committee: 
viii) Area Eucharistic Training was held at St. Gregory earlier this month with approximately 26 people in attendance.  Per the direction of the Archdiocese, wine has not been brought back to the mass.
Formation Committee:
ix) Next meeting is scheduled for August 9th.     
Service Committee (Danny Fogle):  
x) Monthly Senior lunches continue monthly, but one will not be held in June due to the Parish Picnic.  A suggestion has been made to bring back Coffee/Donuts fellowship celebrations.  Other ideas include Family Movie Night and a Men’s Club.    
Pastor’s Report: Father Kien:  
xi) Synod:  Several listening sessions were held at St. Gregory.  Topics include how to draw people together in the Parish and what other events can we do to bring parishioners together.  Need to communicate with the school families that their interest and participation is needed in the parish.   A replacement for the Adult Formation program has been found – many thanks to Renelle Stallings for her dedication and time she provided for our church and community.  After several years, Terry Luckett will no longer act as Parish Council Chair.  Ron French will be the new Parish Council Chairperson.  Three new parish council members have been added:  Rose Ann Lucas Downs, Laverne Williams and Fred Avis.    
The meeting was closed with a prayer by Father Kien at 8:00 pm. Next meeting date Aug. 30, 2022. Minutes by Gina Hutchins.

